MINUTES TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE Council Chamber, 898 Elk Drive September 12, 2007

ROLL CALL

Jim Watson, Roy Steward Staff Present: John Cowan, Director of Public Works, Lauri Ziemer, Public Works Meeting called to order at 9:38 am

OLD BUSINESS

- Removal of crosswalks at Pacific & Oak and installation of new crosswalks has been completed. A
 flashing red light will be installed in place of the flashing amber light at the new Oak & Pacific stop sign.
- Curb on Fern Avenue, east side of Macklyn House sticks out onto Fern Avenue and makes a hazard for the school buses and other traffic. John Cowan advised that we cannot realign curb because of property lines, may be able to remove approximately 5 feet of curb and pave. Checking further into the matter.
- Placement of speed signs on Fifth Street are being checked into by the Public Works Department.

NEW BUSINESS

• Schools would like red curb at High School on Pioneer near the old crosswalk to the VFW hall removed and replaced with a yellow curb for approximately 40 feet. John Cowan to check into further.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 9:50 am.